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Dear Parent/ Carer, 

 

As you are aware, since September we have been operating a year group ‘bubble’ system, with 

different start and finish times and different learning zones allocated to different year groups in order 

to keep everyone safe and prevent the spread of Covid-19. 

 

Each day begins with a briefing led by a member of the Executive Team, where key messages are 

shared with the students including any specific messages for that year group.   

 

This system has proved very successful and we have decided to add in an extra layer of support by 

assigning a Learning Manager to each year group instead of them being attached to a school (e.g. 

Hardwick, Welbeck etc.). 

 

This system will operate from Monday 23rd November and the staff leading are as follows; 

 

Year Group Executive Lead Learning Manager 

Year 7 Mrs Maria Fletcher Ms Katie Hawkesley 

Year 8 Mr Carl Bennett Ms Ashleigh Taylor 

Year 9 Mr David Broomhead Mrs Cathrine Severn 

Year 10 Mr Ian James Ms Louise Bailey 

Year 11 Mr Chris Vallance Mrs Mandy Reeks 

 

Where possible, the members of staff leading each year group will be based in the same learning 

zone as their year group.  

 

We would like to reassure all of our families that a full and detailed handover of information has taken 

place with the move from schools to year groups.  All staff at the Academy are determined to 

maintain their tireless efforts in ensuring your child continues to thrive during these testing times in 

providing a high level of education and quality of care. Kindly note this does not affect the current 

Sixth Form arrangement.  

 
If you have any queries or concerns, please do not hesitate to get in touch via our website enquiries 

email address: enquiries@tscacademy.org.uk 

 

 

Best wishes and stay safe, 

 

 

 

 

Maria Fletcher 

Team Director of Support 
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